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Medellin, Colombia. July 10 - 12, 2017

Resolves:

1. To work co-responsibly with all stakeholders of the global coffee chain and the ICO’s
support to develop an Action Plan that shall be based on problems faced by coffee farming in
different regions of the world, namely: very low prices to producers and excessive volatility, the
largest share of the chain value remaining in the other links; adaptation to climate change, scarce
workforce, difficult generational change, and precarious social conditions for producers.

2. The Action Plan shall define the goals to be met, the time period to meet them, and the
required funding.

3. A co-responsible commitment to properly implementing the Action Plan and funding it must
be achieved at the highest level with representatives of the industry, donors, international
cooperation, multilateral organizations, and national and local governments.

4. As starting point for the Action Plan and based on inputs of the first World Coffee Producers
Forum, a study will be conducted by an independent body to analyze the behavior of coffee prices
in the last 40 years, production costs in this same period, and their correlation. The study will
analyze if international coffee prices, both at the New York and London stock exchanges, reflect
the reality of the physical market, and will present alternative solutions to the problems discussed
in the Forum.

5. For the actions to be developed, a Committee will be formed, made up of two
representatives of producer associations from African countries; two from Mexico, Central
American and Caribbean countries; two from South American countries and two from Asian ones,
and at least one representative of the industry in each of the following regions: North America,
Europe and Asia.

6. This Committee shall submit a progress report in the next meeting of the ICO’s
International Coffee Council, to be held in March 2018.

7. The next World Coffee Producers Forum will be held in 2019. The Committee will
coordinate with countries the venue of the next Forum.

This declaration is adopted in Medellin on July 12, 2017.
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